Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 11.30am on 11th March 2016
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams, Sue Wagstaff
1. Feedback on SG meeting 8th March – JS advised he had met Barbara Sadler who said she was happy with the meeting and SW reported an email from Shirley Penhaligan where she thanked the SG for the invitation and felt reassured with what she heard.
2. Wild Roseland – JS asked the MT to approve payment of an invoice for £70 being payment for the owl box project. Unanimously agreed. JS confirmed that a cheque for £250 was being sent by the AONB towards this project.
3. CLT - JS reported a very helpful meeting with Frances Firmin of Goran CLT which he attended with David Spreadborough. He circulated a leaflet produced by Goran CLT describing their work which he felt was a good example to follow.

4. Meeting with Edwina Hannaford – It was agreed that at the meeting next Monday the MT hoped to receive reassurance from Cornwall Council that:

a) They are in agreement with the letters submitted to the Secretary of State and Inspector from both the Steering Group and Sarah Newton MP

b) When the Inspector for the Cornwall Local Plan approves the 5-year housing supply figures the housing policies within the RNDP will gain weight

c) The planning officers will continue to apply RNDP policies when considering planning applications

It is also hoped some clarification regarding housing numbers can be obtained.
5.  AONB – JA confirmed that he and Geoff Pring are working on their comments on the policies and Statement of Significance respectively but it was agreed that SW should remind both next Wednesday of the deadline of Monday 21st March 
Meeting closed at 11.50am



S Wagstaff
Action points –

JA –
1. Complete response to AONB Plan consultation regarding policies
SW –
1. On Wednesday 16th March remind JA and Geoff Pring of deadline for AONB Plan consultation feedback
